June 17, 2021 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Vice Chairperson David Pierce.

Members present: David Pierce, Alan McCoy, Wally Habhegger and Nodji VanWychen.
Members absent: Remy Gomez
Others present:  Office Manager – Becky Pitel and Highway Commissioner - David Ohnstad.
1.  Period of Public Comment –None at this time.
2. Last Meeting Minutes-Motion to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2021 regular meeting made by Nodji VanWychen, seconded by Alan McCoy.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
 Vouchers presented as follows:
 

Month Vouchers -
$240,480.85
4. Credit Card Approval (Discussion & Decision) 

Motion made by David Pierce to approve a credit card for Inventory Specialist Bradley Marx for $5,000, seconded by Alan McCoy.  All ayes, motion carried.
5.  CP Railroad Crossing Over CTH ET (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad explained that the department previous applied for a Build Grant and did not receive award.  After the fact, he found out that our grant application was highly recommended.  Mr. Ohnstad has also tried applying for funding connected to the road project and was unsuccessful.  The bridge itself is estimated to cost about $7 million to replace.  Ohnstad does not feel that the Canadian Pacific Railroad will fund the replacement either.  He is proposing that the county apply for a Raise Grant.  This grant application will likely cost $5,000 and will be administered by Jewell & Associates.  David Pierce inquired if we can place the bridge into our present funding.  Ohnstad stated “no” and does not feel that we would have received the funding for the road if we placed the bridge within the scope of the road project.  Motion made by Wally Habhegger to approve applying for the Raise Grant, seconded by Alan McCoy.  All ayes, motion carried.
6.  Special Highway Committee Meeting (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad proposed having a special meeting to discuss proposals for the facilities site assessment.  The proposals are due back Friday, June 25th.  Motion made by Nodji VanWychen to hold a special meeting on Wednesday, June 30th at 9:00 a.m., seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.

7.   Commissioner Report (Discussion)
· We finally received the timber funds from Fort McCoy via the Department of Administration.  This amounted to over $103k dating back to 2014.
· There is a bid opening on June 24th for the CTH Z and CTH M bridges.
· Bids for performing a site assessment at our sand pit/dog pound location are due back by the end of the day on June 25th.
· The STP Rural road right of way has been acquired.  Utility locations will start taking place soon.
· Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad has spoken to Senator Pfaff in regards to advancing an agreement between the DOT and the Union Pacific Railroad.
· The section of CTH ET from Nicholas Street to US Highway 12 is in the design process.
· CTH PP, Highway Risk Rural came in slightly over the estimate but under the allowance with the DOT.  This project is fully funded.  We have approved and executed an agreement.  Mathy Construction received the bid award.  This should be done in July or August.
· The CTH N Bridge and paving projects have both been awarded.  We are realigning a couple of intersections and widening a couple of spots on CTH N as well.  We will be adding surface aggregate before we turn the project over to the contractor.
· We opened bids for the WDOT Rest Area Improvements project.  An award will be going to Fowler and Hammer for around $12k.  This is fully funded by the WDOT, but we are administrating the contract.  We will also be removing and replacing the shoulder as well.
· There was a double fatal on I90/94 just west of Oakdale on May 25th.  The WDOT is going to hold an after action review this next Wednesday June 23rd at our building.  There has been some questions raised in regards to traffic control to the accident that need to be addressed by the emergency response services there the date of the accident.  
· 2021 Bituminous Surface Contract has been executed with a change order adding 6 miles of CTH B.  This is going to cost about $580k.  Looking to have this done in late July to early August.
· We have gained an employee and lost an employee.  The employee was here with the department for 2 weeks and went back to his previous employer.  We are going to backfill the position but will need to interview a new hiring pool at this time.
· Highway Commissioner Ohnstad stated that he will be advocating from the American Rescue Act for premium pay for the essential workers.  This funding is only for a limited time and does allow for a salary increase or one-time bonus.  Ohnstad feels that this could bridge the gap of pay issues between now and the wage study being fully funded.  He feels that employee compensation should be on the top of the list.  Ohnstad stated that throughout the COVID virus, the department employees did not miss a beat on coming to work unless they themselves had the virus or exposure.  
· The CTH U Bridge public hearing took place this last week.  There were no additional attendees other than himself and Village of Norwalk board members.
8.  Set Next Month Meeting Date (Discussion & Decision)

July 15, 2021 at 9 a.m.  
9.  Future Agenda Items

Continue discussion about alternative funding.  Possibly scheduling a road tour to include the new committee member.
Motion to adjourn at 10:08 a.m. by Nodji VanWychen, seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.
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